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July 23, 2024 
 
 
Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura  
800 S. Victoria Ave. 
Ventura CA 93009 
 
 
Subject: Recommendation of Supervisor LaVere to Appoint Marilyn K. Miller to the Ojai 
Valley Municipal Advisory Council for a term ending on January 6, 2025. 

 
Recommendation:  
Approve the appointment of Marilyn K. Miller to the Ojai Valley Municipal Advisory Council 
(OVMAC) for a term ending on January 6, 2025. 

 
Discussion: 
 
I seek my colleagues’ support for my recommendation to appoint Marilyn K. Miller to the Ojai 
Valley Municipal Advisory Council (OVMAC). Christopher Cohen, who served on the OVMAC 
for nine years, attended his final meeting on June 17th. His dedicated service will be greatly 
missed. Marilyn has been an active and engaged member of the Ojai Valley community and has 
expressed a strong interest in joining the OVMAC. I believe she is an excellent candidate who 
will continue to support the residents of the Ojai Valley and advance the council's mission. 

 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 

Matt LaVere  
Supervisor, First District  
 


